STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
19 FEBRUARY, 2019
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Fran Aiken, Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Brian Jones, Sarah Djali, Janet Monks, Dave King, Karen Bliss, Ron Wade
1. Apologies: Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore, Kathy Robertson, Nic Macmillan, Andrew Holliday
2. Minutes: The minutes of December’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill said the update will be included in separate items on the agenda
4. Planning applications: Alan said Standish Voice (SV) had given its submission on the planning application for Chadwick’s site, which is proposed to become elderly people’s accommodation. He said SV had given general support to the proposals but objected to certain aspects of the scheme, including the loss of the historic main building and the scale of development. SV also asked for more parking spaces on the development. Alan said the Bradley Lane housing development planning application had been delayed. Paul said MP Lisa Nandy had written to SV to tell us that our objections to the application had been noted by Homes England and the Standish Housing Needs Assessment would be taken into consideration in the reserved matters stage of the application.
5. GMSF: Gill said the Greater Manchester Spatial Framework consultation was open until March 18th and SV planned to make representations.
6. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said there had been about 180 responses to the Regulation 16 stage of the consultation, including mainly ones from developers, people supporting the plan and people commenting on Southlands Avenue Rec. She said planning examiner Rosemary Kidd was due to begin considering the plan from February 11. She had sent a letter to Wigan Council to ask for a habitat screening, which Wigan Council had not included. Officers at Wigan were in the process of providing this information. 

7. Thorley Smith: Paul said Wigan Council had agreed to add a street name to the new development at Rectory Lane to include the name of Thorley Smith, the Standish man who campaigned for Women’s Suffrage more than 100 years ago. SV had originally asked the council for this and Paul said Councillor Ray Whittingham had progressed this with the council, along with other street names of prominent Standishers. Gill thanked Ray for his work on this.

8. Police Liaison: Paul said that he was continuing to meet local police about issues in Standish with the intention of passing on information in relation to SV’s Facebook site. 
9. Christmas Market: Paul said the Christmas Market Committee had met and had agreed to stage the 2019 Christmas Market on November 30.

10. The Beeches. A representative of The Beeches, which will be Albert’s Standish, spoke about the building work there and said the opening was due in summer. She said the company wanted to forge good relations with the community. Gill thanked her for the update.
11. AOB – Fran said that the Friends of Standish Library was organising the first Owl Festival at the library on September 14.

12. Date of next meeting: The next meeting is March 19.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm


